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Spring is upon us and already schedules are filling up fast! It’s
important to carve out time for each activity that your family is
involved in. So make sure you are keeping up to date with everything
4-H. There are several ways to do so. We have an Office Facebook
account where we post about big events, our website is full of dates
and resources, and monthly newsletters like this with lots of detailed
information, but the best way is to check your emails. Almost 100% of
our information is sent out via email. So be sure you regularly check
your email to get the most up-to-date information so you can put on
your calendar and never miss a 4-H event!
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Read 4-H is Back!
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Program News and
Updates

Read 4-H is back and better than ever! After a
good first program year last year, we wanted to
figure out a way to encourage even more kids
to participate in the reading project. So Read
4-H underwent a complete redesign and now is
more fun than ever!

How the redesign works is that a yearly theme
will be established by the Extension Office.
Participants can now decide what books they
read, as long as they are related to the yearly
theme. At the end of the year Read 4-H
participants will receive a prize, attend a
special event, or go on a fun trip! To be eligible
to receive the yearly price, participants will
need to complete 6 out of 10 tasks from the
task sheet. Some of the tasks must be turned
in monthly such as the book review forms.
Please have the monthly review forms turned
in by the last day of each month. You cannot
wait until the end of the program and turn in
the review forms for all books. 

This year the theme will be exploration. So pick
books about exploring and going on fun
adventures. More information about this year’s
prize will be sent out this spring. So get to
reading and if you have any questions, please
contact the Extension Office. 



Sumner County Junior Leaders are Back!
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Program News and
Updates

The Sumner County Junior Leaders are back in action for the
2025 4-H year. To start off the year the group participated in
a Winter Workshop. To kick off the workshop the group met
in Caldwell to do some community service. After completing a
fun demolition project, the Junior Leaders had the opportunity
to visit an entrance to the Caldwell tunnel network
underneath the building they worked in with 4-H PDC
member Jill Keuhny. It was very fun to learn about Caldwell’s
history and see it with our own eyes!

After the community service project and tunnel exploration,
the team returned to the Raymond Frye Complex for lunch
and games! 

Overall it was a fun day full of laughter and hard work. Be on
the lookout for more Newsletter articles showing off the
awesome work that the Junior Leaders are doing!



Junior Producer Days
The K-State Junior Producer Days Series is a set of workshops
for Kansas youth focused on the four main livestock species.
Two workshops are hosted every year for two different species.
This year a Swine and a Goat Producer Day will be held in
Manhattan. Swine Producer Day is on Saturday March 1st and
Goat Producer Day is on March 22nd. Flyers for both events
are attached on this page and have also been emailed out. You
can also find the flyers on “Kansas State Youth Livestock
Program” Facebook page. If you currently participate or would
like to participate in either species, I would highly encourage
you to attend. Each Producer Day has both large informational
sessions and small hands on sessions. 

No matter if you are a beginner or have done livestock for
several years, this is a great state level learning opportunity for
4-Her’s. Also if you plan to show at either the State Fair or
KJLS you are an in-person certification class will be offered at
both events. 

Personally I have both attended and helped to host these
events. They are phenomenal learning opportunities and
become a highlight for many 4-Her’s. So if you are on the fence
about attending or have questions about the Producer Days,
please don’t hesitate to reach out to the Extension Office. If
several families are attending there may even be the potential
of carpooling if the need arises. 
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https://twistedx.com/pages/4h-collection


Entomology Contests
There are currently 2 entomology contests being run for
Kansas 4-H. The first is a t-shirt design contest for the 2025
Insect Spectacular. The contest will run from February 1st
through March 3rd. The winner will receive a $20 Sonic gift
card and have their design used for the Insect Spectacular
shirt. More information is on the flyer or you can reach out to
the Extension Office.

The second contest is an Insect Art Contest sponsored by IPM
and KSRE. All ages are welcome to compete by creating 2D,
3D, or digital artwork. Contest rules and entry forms can be
found at https://www.ksre.k-state.edu/pesticides-ipm or you can
contact the Extension Office for more details. 
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You Ask ,  We Answer

“You Ask, We Answer” is a
brand new addition to the
monthly newsletter. We know
that many people, both new
and old to our program, have
questions. This is the place
where you can submit
questions to the Office and we
will answer them. All questions
we put on this page will remain
completely anonymous, but we
figured that more than one
person has the same question.
So, help us help you by
submitting questions for us to
answer about the program. 

“What do I have to do for 4-H Club Days”?

4-H Club Days is an event held in the spring geared
towards demonstrations and public speaking. 4-Her’s are
encouraged to prepare a talk, demonstration, or
instrumental number to be given publicly. Club Days is
currently held at the Raymond Frye Complex and lasts
from roughly 9:00am to 1:00pm. This year it will be held
on Saturday February 22nd. Contact the Extension Office
for more details. 

“Do I have to do Project Report Forms”?

The short answer is no, no one is required to fill out
Project Report Forms, but they are highly encouraged.
These forms are simple fill in the blank forms that help
set goals for a project and also record how the year went
for a project. They are judged locally and seniors can go
onto to regional and state level judging. These forms
might seem silly now, but really help as 4-Her’s start
applying for post secondary education, scholarships, and
internships. 

“Why do I need to enroll as a volunteer”?

Just like youth members, we ask that all volunteers enroll
through 4-H Online. But why? The most important reason
is that we conduct a background check on all volunteers.
We do this to make sure our youth are safe, their safety
is our top priority. In no way are we assuming negative
things about our volunteers, but we want to have the
utmost confidence in them and the positive interactions
they will have with out youth. Also it helps the Office
know how many volunteers we have and who might be
able to help with certain projects or events. So if you are
not currently enrolled as a volunteer through 4-HOnline
please do so and if you have questions let the Office
know. 

https://twistedx.com/pages/4h-collection


4-H Scholarship Opportunities
There are a lot of fun learning opportunities all across the State and country, but
often times cost is a limiting factor. 4-H cannot totally eliminate the factor of
cost, but it can surely help. In Sumner County we have two different groups that
offer scholarships to any 4-H related event. There is the Sumner County
Development Fund whose sole purpose is to provide scholarships and resources
to 4-Her’s from our county and there is the Sumner County 4-H Council. The
Council does a lot of things for the county beyond scholarship, but they have
funds set aside to help as well. 

For any 4-H related trip, camp, or activity you have the opportunity to write to
each entity and request scholarship funds. These scholarship letters need to
come from the 4-Her who plans to attend the event. Letters should include
information about the event such as cost, location, and what the 4-Her might
learn at the event. Also don’t be afraid to include things about your involvement
in the 4-H program here in Sumner County such as a project that relates to the
event you are wanting scholarship to attend. There is also no limit on the
amount of events you can received scholarship for, but we ask that you
complete all letters several weeks before your event. This will allow our
scholarship committee time to review your letters and award the scholarship.
Lastly, hand writing the notes is not required but rather encouraged. It takes a
lot of effort to write a letter and it shows a 4-Her’s strong desire to go the the
event that they are requesting scholarship for.  

Once the Development Fund or Council receives your letter, they will meet and
review it. Upon review each group will decide how much money they want to
contribute to your event. Finally they will contact you and let you know their
decision. So go out and look for fun learning opportunities and know that
someone wants to help you go. 
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Is it Summer
Yet?

WHO ELSE IS TIRED OF
THE COLD?

Agent  Notes

Side Notes
Looking back at my own time in 4-H, I wish I would have taken advantage of
learning opportunities more. I did a lot locally but not across the whole state.
Don’t make the same mistake I did and limit yourself to only local learning
opportunities. Take advantage of our awesome support system and find cool
learning opportunities. As I mentioned in the main article, we have two awesome
groups that have funds to help you out. The Development Fund in particular had
the sole goal of helping 4-Her’s and typically they do it monetarily! So be on the
look out this springs for things you want to go to and write letters to both groups
and take advantage of the scholarships they offer. 
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Buccaneers

SumnerClub News

Cardinals
The Cardinals 4-H Club have had a fun filled winter season. Prior to
their January meeting, the club went to Cheney Lanes. A fun
afternoon of bowling was had where older members and younger ones
had fun interactions. The club also has resumed their project nights
where they created pipe cleaner animals this month. Project nights
are hosted on Tuesdays from 6:00-7:00pm in Conway Springs and all
Sumner County 4-Her’s are welcome to attend. Please contact the
Office to get more information. 

Redwing Trailblazers

Happy Hustlers
Due inclimate weather, the Happy Hustler’s did not host their regular
monthly meeting. 



Looking Ahead
February

5th; Shooting Sports Meeting @ 6:00pm @ RFC
10th; 4-H Club Day Pre-entry Forms Due by 5pm
17th; Office Closed for Presidents Day
19th; Shooting Sports Meeting @ 6:00pm @ RFC
22nd; 4-H Club Days @ RFC
24th; 4-H Council @ 7:00pm @ RFC

March
1st; Junior Swine Producer Day @ Manhattan
5th; Shooting Sports Meeting @ 6:00pm @ RFC
19th; Shooting Sports Meeting @ 6:00pm @ RFC
22nd; Junior Goat Producer Day @ Manhattan
29th; Regional Club Days @ Medicine Lodge
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4-H Council
Meeting

FEBRUARY 24TH
@ 7:00 PM

Meeting Tips
ENCORPORATING EXTRA EVENTS

SPRING IS THE TIME OF YEAR THAT
4-H EVENTS START TO RAMP UP.

JUST AROUND THE CORNER IS 4-H
CLUB DAYS, AND BEFORE WE KNOW

IT THE 4-H FAIR!

AS EVENTS ARE COMING UP ITS
IMPORTANT TO PREPAIR

ACCORDINGLY. ONE WAY TO DO THIS
IS CLUB DEMONSTRATIONS AND

TALKS.

IT IS BENEFICIAL TO PRACTICE YOUR
TALK OR DEMO BEFORE CLUB DAYS.

BUT IT IS ALSO HELPFUL FOR
OTHERS TO WITNESS WHAT ONE IS

SUPPOSED TO LOOK LIKE.

SO SOMETIMES WINTER/SPRING
MEETINGS CAN BE QUICK BECAUSE
THERE IS LITTLE BUSINESS, DON’T
FORGET TO ENCOPORATE EXTRA

TALKS AND DEMOS. 

THESE LOOK GREAT ON PROJECT
REPORT FORMS. AND YOU CAN ALSO
PRACTICE AT A CLUB MEETING AND

THEN GO TO SCHOOL, OTHER CLUBS,
OR EVEN A NURSING HOME TO

PRACTICE AS WELL. 



Kansas State University Agricultural Experiment Station and Cooperative
Extension Service
Kansas State Research and Extension is an equal opportunity provider and
employer.

Accommodations: 
K-State Research and Extension is committed to providing equal opportunity for
participation in all programs, services and activities. Program information may
be available in languages other than English. Reasonable accommodations for
persons with disabilities, including alternative means for communication (e.g.,
Braille, large print, audio tape, and American Sign Language) may be requested
by contacting the event contact K-State Research & Extension - Sumner County
two weeks prior to the start of the event at 620-326-7477 or
sucoext@gmail.com. Requests received after this date will be honored when it
is feasible to do so. Language access services, such as interpretation or
translation of vital information will be provided free of charge to limited English
proficient individuals upon request.

Sumner County Off ice 

320 N. Jef ferson Ave
Wel l ington, KS 67152

620-623-7477

Connect with us on

PAGE 10


